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HOT LUNCHES 
We are delighted with the hot lunches that are being 
provided this term by Local Food Links and the children certainly seem to be 
enjoying them. Today we served 73 meals! As you know, all children in 
reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are eligible for free school meals so if you have 
not taken up this offer, please do. If you have mislaid your log-in details 
Mrs.Pike will be only too happy to help. Ordering is very flexible, a week or a 
month or a half term at a time, to suit you, with payments to match for those 
of you who have children in Key Stage 2. You have to order at least 7 days in 
advance – I know many parents have already ordered for all of this half term. 
Don’t forget that Friday 24th October is an Inset day, so no order for that day. 
 
UNIFORM 
Please may I remind you that school skirts are supposed to be grey and NOT 
black. The local supermarkets all sell grey skirts so that shouldn’t be a 
problem for anyone. Thankyou. 
 
CAR PARK 
We still have some concerns about behaviour in the car park once the 
children have been signed off through the home line. Please do not allow your 
children to climb on the wall by the school sign or run around unsupervised. 
It is such a busy time, especially at the end of the day when the car park is 
very full and we would not want there to be any accidents when parents are 
responsible for the pupils. 
Please will parents try not to park in the staff parking spaces - the ones 
directly in front of the pupil entrance. Many thanks. 
 
AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
Several activities are / will be on offer after school:- 
Monday 3.20 – 4.15 p.m. Tag Rugby KS2 Miss Kamath 
Tuesday 3.20 – 4.00 p.m. Energy Club Invitation only  Miss Martin 
Wednesday lunchtime    Netball Club    Miss Gale 
Wednesday 3.20 – 4.30 p.m. Simply Football  
Thursday 3.20 – 4.15 p.m.  Home Learning Club Years 2 - 6  Mr.Covell 
Please speak to the teachers concerned if you are interested in joining, 
remembering that there is a commitment to attend every week. 
After half term I will be running a Vocal group on Thursdays and in the Spring 
term there will be an Art club and Hockey. 
 
SWIMATHON 
On Saturday there are 31 adults swimming in our fund-raising Swimathon at 
Port Regis between 2.00 and 4.00 p.m. Mrs.Trim has told me it will be 
mentioned on Breeze radio (listen out for it) and hopefully be featured in ‘The 
Western Gazette’. Do come along to support the swimmers and have coffee 
and cake, or sponsor a team or an individual  - all money to go towards the 
swimming pool refurbishments. 


